
Dear Matt and J.J.,

Back in 1998, I was a depressed teenager living in Canada. When I
started watching Felicity, it was the first time that I felt like
there was someone out there who understood me. Felicity became my
friend; all of the characters did. But also, you guys: the
writers and creators... I felt so seen by you! It was a relief.

In those days, I thought and talked a lot about Felicity. I
printed out pictures of the cast and taped them, along with
quotes from the show, to my school agenda (I know y'all love an
agenda/day planner!). I dressed up as "creepy Felicity" for
Halloween in grade 10. I even applied to be on the MTV show
Fanatic. I made a very funny video, but didn't have access to
decent video equipment so the quality was terrible. Well, that
makes me sound crazy but I'm okay with that. ;)

In the years that followed, I re-watched the show many times. My
college roommate, Rena, and I basically watched the DVDs on a
loop. It was always on in our apartment. Even after college, I
would watch Felicity whenever I was sad or stressed or just
wanted to feel comforted.

It's not a stretch to say that Felicity is a foundational text of
my life. It’s not just that it inspired me to get a degree in
communications and film production, I think I’d be a different
person without Felicity. And I don’t really have words to
adequately thank you for that.

When the "Dear Felicity" podcast came out and I heard every cast
member, in turn, say how thrilled they would be to do a reunion,
I got inspired. These last few years, I’ve been changing
directions in my career and trying to break into television
writing. Meanwhile, my former college roommate/bff/fellow
Felicity superfan is now a comedian and writer in LA. The pieces
all came together and we knew we had to write this script.

So, here is our take on where the characters of Felicity might be
today. You likely would have made different choices. And for the
record, we aren't married to any of these choices. We know things
change in development. But I hope you like what we wrote. I hope,
at least, that you don't think it's absolute blasphemy! Hahaha.

If you do like our script, let's talk. Give me a call or shoot me
an email.

Love,

Emilie

emilie@bettersweaterproductions.com


